The Selectmen met at 2:30, present were Leslie MacNeil, chairman, John Jones, and Katherine Ring.

Selectmen met and signed checks.

Sidney Smith requested information on building permitted on her property. She would like to build a small house on her property for her mother. It was found that her property is about one and a third acre, not large enough to sub-divide which would be needed should a second dwelling be built on the property. An extention is possible if septic approval is granted for the extra bed room, and all set backs are met. John Jones will check further into the situation and give her a call if he comes up with different information. (588-2789, Box 314.)

Brian Brown, police chief gave his department report. Many domestic problems keeping both men on the go. He spoke of requesting a third man next town meeting. It was found that changing dispatch has lowered the phone bill for his department considerably.

Selectmen will be meeting with Bennington Selectmen to discuss the land fill operation.

Ben Pratt requested meeting with George Cole, road agent to look over the entrances to the cemetery and come up with the cost figure to do some tarring to the entrances.

Mark Tenney, school board member was in to discuss the upcoming tax increase due to the school bill. Selectmen have agreed to write a letter to the school board requesting all surplus monies be applied to the tax rate. Possible the surplus could be used up by the board on unbudgeted expenses.

Mr. Watterson spoke to the selectmen about a possible expantion on his building on 202. J. Jones will look into the matter to see if there is any problem with what Mr. Watterson proposed. He had in the past, gone to the BOA for approval of his present building.

Janice Boatright submitted her resignation which was accepted. Dept. of Revenue will be called to check out requirements for tax collector.

Office will be closed next week when the secretary is on vacation. REgular hours for the tax collector and the selectmen.

ems